
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM for RECORD 
 
 
Millicent Hill 
Air Safety Investigator  
Eastern Region Aviation 

  
Date: January 29, 2020 
Person Contacted: Enmanuel Guerra – FAA Inspector 

  
 
This investigator interviewed Mr. Guerra by telephone and email, and he stated he responded to the 
accident site and examined the airplane. He reported damage to both wings, the main landing gear, 
and firewall. He spoke with the pilot who stated he believed the airplane ran out of fuel. The pilot 
was test flying the airplane after he installed a new engine and miscalculated the fuel consumption. 
 
Mr. Guerra stated there was no fuel found in the fuel tanks. 


